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 Last month I sent you a letter from JFA’s Board of Directors announcing the appointment of 
Steve Wagner as our new Executive Director following the resignation of David Lee, our founder and 
Executive Director of 21 years.   
 After working so closely with David Lee for many years, I am saddened to see him go.  Our 
team will deeply miss his valuable contribution as we continue working to make abortion unthinka-
ble.  We continue to pray for him and his family.   
 I am full of optimism about the future of Justice For All (JFA).  As the Board of Directors men-
tioned in its letter, “Steve served alongside David as co-creator of JFA’s Training Program, helping 
David bring to maturity his vision of JFA as an organization which treats mentors, Seat Work events, 
and Feet Work events as essential components of training pro-life Christians to change hearts and 
minds.”  Steve is a gifted speaker, trainer, teacher, writer, and long-time advocate for unborn chil-
dren being killed by abortion.  Please join me in welcoming Steve!   
 So, what’s changing at JFA and what’s staying the same?  Steve Wagner addresses those very 
questions in his newsletter and helps you get to know him and his priorities. 

A New Chapter at Justice For All 

In Christ, 

Paul G. Kulas 

 

Broken Bones and Other Breaking News 

 Trudy’s mom was the first. She was in her backyard walk-
ing on grass when she tripped and fell. The result: a broken femur 
in two places. That Wednesday she was operated on by Dr. Pol-
lock.  
 The very next week, on a Tuesday evening, Levi bounded 
between couches in our living room, fell just a few feet onto a car-
peted floor, and broke his humerus bone near his elbow.  The 
very next day, who operated on him? None other than Dr. Pol-
lock!  Both Trudy’s mom and Levi are healing rather well. Please 
pray for a full recovery for both of them. 
 In other breaking news, the non-broken-bone type, Trudy 
is pregnant with a boy.  Well, that may be two pieces of breaking 
news if you didn’t already know she was pregnant. Trudy is due 
this October with Augustine Gabriel.  Having another boy brings 
the boy-girl ratio to 4 boys and 5 girls, if you are keeping track.
 As you can imagine with all the changes at home and 
work, we can definitely use your prayers! Thanks again for all your 
prayerful and financial support. 

The before and after shot:  
Levi was super excited to get his cast off! 

He could go swimming again!  

http://www.jfaweb.org/Paul_Kulas/Newsletters/SWnews_2014_06.pdf

